FRIENDS OF THE BANKS SURGERY

MINUTES OF MEETING

HELD TUESDAY 23rd October 2012 
Present: Dr S Clay; Dr Jason Fitchett; Jane Steel; Heather Canham; Bernard Singleton; Angie McCaughan; Carolyn Necklen: Edward Wells; Muriel Jones
Apologies: Adele Sime; Louise Marshall; Ann Childs; 
Opened at 1.20pm 

Following the appointment in August of Dr Jason Fitchett, introductions were made around the room.

Updates were given to the group about where we are at with GP’s.  Dr Fitchett is full time but working 1 day at the Cottage to allow Dr Clay to come to the Banks to maintain support and training with locum GP’s.  We have Dr Chu with us for a session on a Thursday and Dr Patel is with us for some months.  Dr Clay had outlined that we were trying to find a way to have a form of a partnership working under the Medically team and explained that we would be unable to disband Medically as then the surgery contract would be put out to tender and there would be no guarantee that the team would get the contract back.  Mr Singleton said that back in February we had thought the problem with locums and lack of continuity would be resolved by late summer and a new team would be in place.  Dr Clay had said that this is what we had hoped for.  He explained that there is a shortage of GP’s and also that the Leicestershire area is one of the most expensive areas for GP’s and that locums are actually being paid more than a partner in General Practice which makes it harder to attract doctors.  JS said that whilst the locums weren’t good for continuity it had given the team at the Banks to ‘view’ locums in the working environment to see if there was anyone that we could approach if they were looking for a position.  Dr Fitchett said that he always asked for feedback from any patients that had been seen by locums which then helps us on further bookings.
Mrs Canham had said that she is worried about the added pressure that Dr Fitchett will be under due to the continuation of locums and that eventually he won’t stop.   

Mrs Canham asked about whether it was time to think about a sign outside with Dr Fitchett and possibly Dr Clay’s name on it to start re-assuring patients that we are still getting a team together.   JS to liaise with Dr Clay and Dr Fitchett for this.

Issues where raised about any new building/funding available to help the surgery.  It was discussed about various new ‘estates’ having achieved planning permission and further plans being submitted for more houses in the area.  This will impact on the whole infrastructure of the village.  Jane Steel to look at local plans and permission to see what housing is being developed in the area with a view to applying for any 106 monies.  Mr Singleton and Mrs Canham to meet with Dr Clay to word a letter to the PCT/CCG on the surgeries behalf outlining the problems we will face with further building work. JS to arrange date when Dr Clay here at The Banks
Fund raising.  Mrs Necklen has created a quiz to help kick start fundraising for the ‘Friends of the Banks Surgery’  The question is, would it be in the form of a quiz sheet or a quiz night.  Mrs Canham to approach the Horse & Trumpet to see if we could have the function room free of charge to run a quiz night, hopefully before Christmas. 
Jane Steel informed the group that one of our patients had sadly passed away and that we had been informed that in place of flowers, the family had asked for donations to be made to the Friends of the Banks Surgery.  JS will keep the group informed as and when the undertakers had been in touch.

Next meeting arranged for Tuesday 20th November at 1.30pm.

